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Welcome to Eastgate SDA Church! 
A message from Pastor Eric Sayler 

 

Years ago I was hired to work at youth camp.  For the previous five years I had been a 

camper there and had fallen in love with the place, the ministry, and the activities, but working 

there was obviously different. 

That difference became clear as soon as the staff gathered for our first meeting.  As the 

nearly 100 members gathered a palpable feeling of unity, cooperation, worship, and shared 

mission infused the space.  That experience continued all summer.  We were on mission and 

nothing distracted us from that mission.  We were "All In." 

This Sabbath we will explore how when the Spirit filled the early church and that they, 

too, were “All In.” 

I hope you can join in for worship! 

You can participate online at our Facebook page; you don't have to have your own 

account to do so! 

Or you can join in person.  Remember that we are moving the service 30 minutes earlier 

to 11:00am (and Sabbath School to 9:30am). 

Also, please follow the guidelines of masking and distancing.  Our community is 

experiencing a significant acceleration in infections, hospitalizations, and even more deaths.  

This is serious.  But masking makes a very real difference.  Thank you for following these 

important guidelines. 

May God grant you rest and grace this Sabbath! 

~Pastor Eric 
 

This Weekend:  November 14, Pastor Eric Sayler continues his series from the book of Acts, 

Acts of the Spirit:  All In 

Next Weekend:  November 21, Pastor Eric Sayler continues his series; Acts of the Spirit 
  

Week At A Glance           
 

November 14, Sabbath:9:30am Live Sabbath Schools in the Church ** NOTE Time Change 
 

 ~ The Word a Zoom~Hybrid Sabbath School > II Samuel Chapter 11; David & Bathsheba 

 ~ Lenard Wittlake Sabbath School Adult Quarterly > Education ~ “Worship in Education” 

 ~ Young Adult Sabbath School – Zoom~Hybrid 

~ Juniors/Youth Zoom Sabbath School 

11:00am – 12:15pm Pastor Eric Sayler continues our series based in the Book of Acts 

Sunset 4:22pm 
 

November 16, Monday:  7:00am Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Monday Evening:  7:00pm Hope Group on Zoom 

November 17, Tuesday:  6:30pm Elders Meeting 

6:45pm Youth Zoom Meeting 

7:00pm Young Adult Zoom bible study - Esther 

November 18, Wednesday:  7:00am Zoom Prayer Meeting 

November 19, Thursday:  6:30pm Zoom Prayer Meeting 

November 20, Friday   Sunset ~ 4:16pm  

November 21, Sabbath: 9:30am Live Sabbath Schools in the Church 

 ~ The Word a Zoom~Hybrid Sabbath School > II Samuel Chapter 12 & 13 David’s Life 

 ~ Lenard Wittlake Sabbath School Adult Quarterly > Education ~ “Education and Redemption” 
{Week At A Glance is continued next page} 

https://www.facebook.com/eastgatesdachurch
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~ Young Adult Sabbath School – Zoom~Hybrid 

~ Juniors/Youth Zoom Sabbath School 

11:00am – 12:15pm Pastor Eric Sayler continues a series based in the Book of Acts 
 

Eastgate SDA Church Service this Week 
 

Worship Service    11-14-2020   Link to Facebook 

11:00am Gathering Song  Praise Team – Kim Boyd & Friends 

Community Life     Rob Becker 

Kids Korner 

 Children’s Song   Praise Team 

 Children’s Story   Richard Carlton 

Songs of Praise & Worship   Praise Team 

Prayer      Rob Becker 

God’s Word    Pastor Eric Sayler 

Sermon Title:     Acts of the Spirit:  ALL IN 

Scripture Text:     Acts 4:32 

Song of Response    Praise Team 

Benediction     Rob Becker 
 

Worship Team today 

Worship Leader: Rob Becker 

Praise Leader:  Kim Boyd & Friends 

Pianist:  Kevin Waite 

Greeters:  Jim Hall 

Lead Deacon:  Trent Fowler 

Lead Deaconess: April McCorkle 

AV Leader:    Ryan & Bob Daniel 
 

We thank you for supporting your local church budget in addition to the 

world church? 
 

Financial Report    RECEIVED  GOAL  NEED 

Student Aid goal for 2021:     $  3,509.28  $15,204.66 $11,695.38 

*Maintenance Reserve Fund for 2020: $    2,604.87  $14,000.00 $11,395.13 
 SEE PAGE 10 

Our Church Budget Giving to Date this Current Year 
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Church Budget 2020 With a Budget of $10,814 per month 

we have been below budget each of 

the last ten month. 

Let’s care for those who need care 

and help where we can help. 

Support those who need our support! 

https://www.facebook.com/eastgatesdachurch/
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Offering Next Week ~ November 21 ~ Local Church Budget 

  Offering for November 28 ~ UCC Advance 
 

Eastgate Church News & Events 
 

Offering this week – Nov. 14, World Budget (Annual Sacrifice/Global Mission) 

4% of World Budget offerings are designated to support 

Annual Sacrifice - Global Missions 
 

Let’s sacrifice. Prem received medical training and then chose to live on a small stipend 

in a remote town in India as a Global Mission pioneer.  Before Prem arrived, there were no 

Adventists in the region.  The nearest hospital is several hours away, so pioneer Prem uses the 

talents God has given him to serve the town’s sick.  He transformed his living room into a clinic 

where he lovingly teaches the locals how to adopt a wholistic lifestyle and treats their illnesses.  

Then he prays for the Heavenly Physician to heal and bless them. 

Through Prem’s compassionate words and actions, many of his former patients now 

come each Sabbath to the local church building. 

Global Mission pioneers sacrifice much to take Jesus to the unreached cities, towns, and 

villages around the world and to put His method of outreach into action.  The question is, “What 

are you willing to sacrifice to help support them?” 

The November 14 Annual Sacrifice Offering is a great time to make a special gift to 

support the work of Global Mission pioneers.  If you want to help share Jesus with unreached 

people, write “Annual Sacrifice Offering” on your tithe envelope. 
 

Operation Christmas Child season is upon us! 

We want boys and girls around the world to know that God loves them 

and has not forgotten them during this time of fear and uncertainty.  

Children need great joy now more than ever.  Most of all, they need the 

hope found only in the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Will you partner with 

us to share that glorious hope with boys and girls around the world - 

many of whom have never heard the Name of Jesus?  We're looking 

forward to a great Operation Christmas Child season as we modify our 

collection and processing in light of COVID-19 in keeping with safety 

standards and state guidelines.  Please consider picking up a cardboard 

box from the table in the foyer to fill or you can build one online for 

only $25 including shipping at 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-

child/buildonline/ .  If you have any questions please contact Rachel 

Boram at 541-425-1919.  Thank you for your generosity in serving 

God's children around the world!  
 

Community Service “Food Baskets” for - Thanksgiving 

This year we are giving Gift Certificates instead of cans and jars of 

groceries.  We are raising funds to purchase gift certificates to local 

grocery stores where families will be able to refund the certificates for 

specifically the kind of food they want and need. 

Families will be presented a gift certificates(s) based on family size and 

financial need. 

We invite you to donate and/or recommend names of families to 

receive these gifts.  Contact information will be needed so please watch 

the lobby for these communication cards. 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/buildonline/
https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/buildonline/


P a g e  4  o f  1 2  

Join on Sunday, November 22 in the Fellowship Hall to write cards of greetings that we can send 

along with the gift (cards) certificates to the families.  Bring greeting cards to personalize and 

listen for announcements as to what time to gather. 

Donations placed in a tithe envelop and labeled Community Services – Food Drive.  Thank you 

for supporting this ministry. 
 

To View Previously Recorded Sermons: 

To find previously recorded sermons and messages please go to our church website 

(www.eastgatesda.org) or on YouTube.  This was last week: 
 

Message for November 7, Acts of The Spirit:  Finding Your Courage” 

YouTube channel or Facebook  Also, please subscribe to the church’s YouTube channel. 
 

EASTGATE SDA ON FACEBOOK Like and follow our page on FB!  

https://www.facebook.com/Eastgate-SDA-Church-206126468203   
 

EASTGATE SDA WEBSITE! – https://www.eastgatesda.org  

~ Sermon Archives ~ Bulletin Library ~ our weekly e-NewsLetter ~ Events Calendar 
 

SPECIAL CHRISTMAS MUSIC PROGRAM ~ PLANNING AHEAD! 

December 12 Christmas Brunch will be CANCELLED due to continuing Coronavirus out breaks. 

We are looking for a variety of ALL ages to participate in this service.  Children, Parents, 

Families, Middle Age, Grandparents ~ if you would like to present a song please communicate 

with the church office now.  office@eastgateadventist.church.  Thank you for helping us plan 

ahead.  Our prayer is we are able to fill our church sanctuary without any social distancing or 

other COVID restrictions.  Please pray for that Christmas Gift.  Thank you. 

 

SPECIAL MUSIC at Eastgate 

Would you like to serve the church in song?  Maybe you would be willing to provide a special 

music on any given Sabbath?  You can either contact the church office or Kim Boyd.  He will 

once again be leading a team of individuals who will arrange for special music. 
 

In Home Prayer Meeting 

Carol Hargreaves has restarted her in home mid-week Prayer and Praise gathering.  If you were a 

part of this group previously you should reach out to Carol to discuss when and how details.  If 

you were not involved in this group but would be interested, contact Carol at (509) 200-0587 or 

(509) 529-3009.  Wednesdays, 6:30pm. 
 

School News & Children’s Ministry Items 
 

Parents of Children ~ What to do to keep your child engaged in “Jesus Learning” 

Dear Parents;  There are a number of individuals who have been looking for exciting quality 

materials to help you as you minister to your children during this COVID time period.  We have 

shared materials with you from the Alaskan, Southeastern California and Oregon conferences.  

This week we share materials from the Oregon Conference.  Last week I tried to attach the file to 

your emails.  However, it was a very large file and many email servers rejected the file.  So, if 

you did not get that file but would like to see what is there for the kids, please go to our church 

website at www.eastgatesda.org .  You will find the file in the newsletter portion of the site. 
 

It looks to be outstanding material for parents to use as resource materials! 
 

 

 

http://www.eastgatesda.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpi0ESiTQNVM7uw9dcRxUHQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpi0ESiTQNVM7uw9dcRxUHQ
https://www.facebook.com/eastgatesdachurch/
https://www.facebook.com/Eastgate-SDA-Church-206126468203
https://www.eastgatesda.org/
mailto:office@eastgateadventist.church
http://www.eastgatesda.org/
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Discovering Jesus in the Bible with Jesus 101 
Jesus 101 has just launched a new exciting resource for children!  Jesus101.tv/4kids features 

animated videos to help kids discover Jesus in the Bible, a valuable resource for churches, 

schools, and families.  Each 90 second video tells Bible stories in a fun and instructive manner 

and has a coordinating coloring page that kids can download and color at home! 
 

Series on Mental Health for Teens Available 
Do you know a teen who is struggling with mental health issues?  Do you want to be prepared to 

minister to teens in your church?  This new series developed by NAD Youth & Young Adult 

Ministries includes booklets on depression, anxiety, suicidal thoughts, getting help, recovery 

tools, brain training, and staying healthy.  More information can be found at AdventSource. 
 

Collegiate & Young Adult Events 
 

Sabbath Morning Hybrid Sabbath School Class 

This group is both hosting a Zoom meeting and meeting in person in their Sabbath School room 

here at the church on Sabbath mornings.  They are on a study journey through the book of 

Esther.  Bring a mask and join them for some fellowship. 
 

Tuesday Evening Bible Study 

This group is will be meeting on the ZOOM platform; they may also be meeting in small groups 

with cautionary measures.  To join this group and be in the know of how to meet, call Jason 

Malik at (541) 282-4264 or Josh Boram (541) 870-4661 or Mary Castrejon at (360) 349-7126. 
 

Women’s Ministry ~ the Sisters Corner 
Words specifically for the hearts of women 

 

“Listen to me, O house of Jacob, and you who are left from the house of Israel.  I cared 

for you when you were still in the womb, and I have carried you in my arms since you were 

born.  I am your God and will take care of you until you’re old and your hair is gray.  I am the 

One who made you and will continue to carry you.  I will help you and rescue you.  To whom 

will you compare me?  Who is equal to me?  Is there anyone like I AM?”  Isaiah 46:3-5 Clear 

Word 

Who is God in our suffering?  He is the God who will carry you through.  He is not 

necessarily the God who removes challenges from your life.  He is the God who makes you 

capable of healing from them, overcoming them, and persevering through them.  He is the God 

who makes you greater than the challenges you face.  When you don’t have the strength, He has 

promised to be that strength.  

Isn’t it wonderful to know that the God who spoke the world into motion, is the one 

carrying you today?  When you feel like you can’t, just rest — trusting that He is the God who 

can and will do whatever is needed for you.  Sometimes what we want and expect and are 

different things from what God is giving us.  Trust in those moments that He sees further than we 

ever could and has only goodwill and love for you.  I can vouch for this. 

With love, Your sister in Christ 
Josie Henderson writes from Milton-Freewater, OR 
  

https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=af44fa53ac&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=7d885efd3f&e=c467bd9a4a
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Adult Sabbath School Crossword Puzzle Key 
 

Adult Sabbath School Crossword 

Puzzle for Lesson 6 of fourth quarter 

2020 

For those of you who enjoy working 

crossword puzzles here is the answer 

key to the puzzle posted in last weeks’ 

Newsletter on the last page. 

We hope you enjoy this addition! 

(editor) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Walla Walla Valley SDA News 
 

Job Opportunities at Christian Aid Center: 

The Christian Aid Center has an opening for the following position in the Women & Children 

Center: 

 - Director of Women and Children Services 

For more information, please go to our website at christianaidcenter.org.  Or call Jeannette 

Regalado, Volunteer & Donor Relations, Christian Aid Center, (509) 525-7153 ext. 114 
 

SonBridge Position Recruitment 

SonBridge is recruiting for the position of Office Manager/Executive Assistant.  This is a part-

time, 28 hour per week position that requires incredible people skills, great patience and 

persistence, and deep empathy for those we serve.  Please send your resume and cover letter to 

search@sonbridge.org or call (509) 529-3100. 
 

Blue Mountain Television Presents "Secret Life of the Forest" (multi week posting) 
Blue Mountain Television has partnered with Blue Mountain Land Trust to bring you "Secret 

Life of the Forest" online.  This 13-part series explores the natural history of the northern Blue 

Mountains of Southeastern Washington and Northeastern Oregon.  Come soak in the beauty and 

splendor of this massive mountain range and the plants and animals that inhabit this little-known 

landscape.  Mike Denny’s incredible knowledge of the Blue Mountains and Daniel Biggs’ 

photography have created an awe-inspiring account of life in the northern Blue Mountains.  The 

series will launch on September 21, 2020.  Episodes can be streamed, on demand, directly from 

your home.  You can register for this free event at bmlt.org/events. 
 

Upper Columbia Conference of SDA News 
 

UCC Club Ministries Presents Website Focused on Activities for Kids 

Looking for a way to serve your friends and neighbors while keeping your “Social Distance”?  

UCC Club Ministries has developed a web site for sharing. www.ActivityOutpost.com is a hub 

of activities, ideas, encouragement, and resources for parents who are adjusting to having their 

kids at home all the time.  This site is targeting your neighbors but Adventists are welcome!  

Share on your social media platforms and partner with us to serve families in your community. 

https://l.uccsda.org/AGinstructionsSpanish  
 

http://christianaidcenter.org/
mailto:search@sonbridge.org
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=b114c08407&e=c467bd9a4a
http://www.activityoutpost.com/
https://l.uccsda.org/AGinstructionsSpanish
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Fall Fundraiser for Blue Mountain TV 
The Blue Mountain TV annual fall fundraiser is coming up on November 9-11.  We've been hard 

at work recording music and testimonials.  Your support allows people to hear the gospel, and 

we want to share with you how your donations are having an impact on our community.  Our 

special guest will be Randy Maxwell, who is an author and pastor.  His passion is prayer and 

revival.  Both of these topics are important as we seek peace amidst the storm in our world.  Join 

us for our fall fundraiser on November 9-11 from 6-10 p.m.  For more information, see the 

website at www.bmt.tv. 
 

Did You Miss the Fall Women's & Young Women's Virtual Retreat? 
If you couldn't join us for this year's virtual retreat, never fear!  The complete retreat is available 

at our website, along with the recipes that Jeanne Ekvall discussed and additional information on 

starting a greeting card ministry.  Thank you to all that joined us.  See more at 

uccsda.org/womensretreat. 
 

Contribute Using the Lowest Fees Possible 

AdventistGiving negotiates the lowest possible fees for online giving.  These costs are shared by 

the local conference (70%), union conference (10%), North American Division (10%), and 

General Conference (10%).  When donating, please consider using ACH (electronic check or 

savings) as your payment method to help keep costs to a minimum. 

For your reference (1st quarter 2020 fees): 

 ACH (electronic check or savings account) averaged 19 cents each 

 Debit cards averaged 0.63% of the amount donated 

 Credit cards averaged 2.18% of the amount donated 
 

READ THE LATEST NORTHWEST ADVENTIST NEWS at www.gleanernow.com   

Subscribe to GLEANERWEEKLY, the Northwest’s weekly eNewsletter, at 

http://www.gleanerweekly.com  
 

MORE NEWS  UCC News  North Pacific Union GleanerNow 

North American Division NewsPoints  Adventist News Network News 
 

North Pacific Union Conference 
 

Help Your Church Engage Your Young People With Growing Young 
The NPUC is gearing up to start another Growing Young cohort for churches and schools that 

want to better engage their young people.  Joining the 2020-2021 cohort gives you access to 

digital summits, webinars, coaching, and the Growing Young Assessment.  This year, the cohort 

and all summits will be facilitated through Zoom.  Listed below are important dates and times to 

be aware of as you consider joining.  For more detailed information, a fact sheet, and to sign up 

you can visit growingyoungcohort.com. 

October 31 and November 1 – First Digital Summit (9 a.m. – 2 p.m. PST each day) 
 

RELIGIOUS LIBERTY  

Do you struggle to explain your convictions about Sabbath or labor unions to your employer?  

Are you being asked to work on Sabbath?  The Northwest Religious Liberty Association can 

help.  Call Greg Hamilton and Rhonda Bolton at 360/857-7040. 
 

PRAY ONE MISSION is a North American Division initiative calling us to focused prayer for 

people who need Jesus. Do you know of one or two such people? As you pray for these 

individuals, please consider sending them a subscription to Signs of the Times® at 800/545-2449. 

Prayer and the printed page are great teammates and proven soul winners.  

http://www.signstimes.com  

https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=e69999d76e&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=7989778b40&e=c467bd9a4a
http://www.gleanernow.com/
http://www.gleanerweekly.com/
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=e545b83f46&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=bde38866b8&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=c7cc238c98&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=ef3135738d&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=f20beea446&e=c467bd9a4a
http://www.signstimes.com/
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MISSION 360° MAGAZINE Several publications, such as Mission Post and Frontline have 

merged and expanded to create a new official mission magazine of the Seventh-day Adventist 

church called Mission 360°.  It will be published quarterly and you can sign up for an online 

version at www.Mission360Mag.org  
 

North American Division 
 

Virtual Summit on Abuse Scheduled for November 13 
The 2020 Virtual Summit on Abuse will provide valuable training that will equip and prepare 

you for when abuse occurs.  You can make a difference.  The 2020 keynote speaker will be Mary 

Demuth, author of “WeToo:  How the Church can respond redemptively to the sexual abuse 

crisis." This year’s topics include: 

 Abuse in Faith Communities - Mary DeMuth 

 Church Toolkit:  Practical Tips & Resources for Safe Churches and Schools - Rene 

Drumm 

 How to Protect Children and Youth - Ingrid Slikkers 

 Digging out of the Pit of Spiritual Abuse - Doug Tilstra 

Registration is free for anyone who wishes to participate.  All are welcome to register and watch.  

Learn more and register for this event at www.enditnownorthamerica.org/summitonabuse . 
 

Keeping the financial health of our church in mind - Giving Plan 
How your local church budget fits into "My Personal Giving Plan" 

Like every family, the local church family has financial obligations to meet.  Some are 

easy to see like power and heat, but many are not so obvious:  children’s magazines, Sabbath 

School Bible study guides, teaching supplies, staff salaries, cleaning services, church school 

operating expenses, property insurance, worthy student fund, and community outreach.  These 

are but a few of the costs that must be met month after month as the local church seeks to be a 

light in the community.  Because these expenses are constant, My Personal Giving Plan 

recommends that 3-5 percent of one’s income be set aside for the local church budget.  This 

systematic giving ensures that all share both in the blessings and the responsibilities of the local 

congregation. 

The North American Division encourages the use of the “My Personal Giving Plan.”  

This plan was developed as a guideline to assist members in systematic giving.  The plan 

suggests that, in addition to returning 10 percent of a member’s personal income as tithe, certain 

percentages may be dedicated as offerings to three main categories: 

 Local Church Budget: 3-5 percent 

 Conference Advance: 1-2 percent 

(Education, evangelism, VBS, summer camps, and union magazines) 

 World Budget: 1-3 percent 
*Visit www.personalgivingplan.com to see a more extensive breakdown for each category. 

 

The My Personal Giving Plan encourages each of us to renew our commitment to the 

principles of Christian stewardship.  While it blesses the church as a whole, its real impact is on 

us as individuals in our faith-based covenant with God. 

Everything in God’s creation is orderly and purposeful.  The same can be said of My 

Personal Giving Plan.  Like all plans, it requires thought and consideration.  No great work can 

be built upon emotional or sporadic giving. 

Giving Options 

In giving to the Lord's Work during this crisis, use your local church website or go to UCC 

Giving site:  www.uccsda.org/giving 

http://www.mission360mag.org/
http://www.enditnownorthamerica.org/summitonabuse
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=8fd8fcdd3e&e=c467bd9a4a
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=32e7e78a67&e=c467bd9a4a
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A Review of what the Maintenance Reserve Fund has done here at 

Eastgate this year 
 

This year we have accomplished a few building maintenance items which required your financial 

assistance but were not always things as obvious as new flooring or room lighting. 

Our Garage had been broken into several times and some doors were damaged and no longer 

secure.  So, repairs were made to our large roll up door, a new entry door was installed (steel with a steel 

frame) and a new roll up door was installed where we store our lawn mower.  The combination of these 

has increased our security for that area of our church property. 

Improvements were made to our irrigation system.  Dwight Bartlett took on his first building 

project and constructed a shed over our irrigation pump area.  It has been a blessing in keeping things 

(debris) out of the intake location of our water system and has improved reliability.  Thank you Dwight 

for your time. 

Campus Lighting, Exterior:  Our own Casey Werner & Trent Fowler, owners of Power Solutions, 

replaced the entry lights on the North and South sides of the Narthex Entries.  We now have low energy 

consuming, reliable lighting for our after dark events when entering the building.  This has also been an 

improvement to our building security. 

The Women’s Restroom:  This is an area where a combination of budgeted funds and private 

donations of both time and money were able to result in a completely new look for this area of our 

church.  New wall colors, new improved lighting, child diaper changing station and decorations have all 

created a beautiful little space.  One or two items remain [baseboard] to be completed.  Someday we hope 

to replace the flooring, both carpet and linoleum.  We again would like to express our appreciation to 

those individuals who helped along the way.  April McCorkle, Barbara & Josie Henderson, Carol 

Hargreaves, Michelle Einig and Doug & Sherry Hamilton all contributed in different special ways. 

Replaced All Bathroom Faucets to ADA Standards:  Because of a private donation we were able 

to replace all of the old bathroom faucets.  Thank you donor! 

Fellowship Hall HVAC:  Currently we are in a selection process to replace the heating and 

cooling system for the fellowship hall.  After nearly 35 - 40 years the old system has failed.  Our Facilities 

Committee will be finalizing the selection of both contractor and replacement equipment in a few days. 

Future Plans:  When we set a goal in our January Business Meeting of $14,000 to be raised this 

year for building maintenance we were optimistic.  Then COVID happened and some job losses occurred 

along with other effects on our church lives.  The result has been that to date, approximately $2,604.87 is 

what has been received toward the goal.  What kinds of things have been left not yet completed? 

Parking Lot Lighting Upgrades:  It is our goal to improve the energy efficiency of our parking lot 

lights by converting them to LED lights.  These would cost less to operate and would soon pay for the 

cost of the up-grade.  Along the way, several lights have bulbs that have failed and need to be replaced; 

these would be dealt with in the change out. 

Classroom Lighting:  In the future we would benefit by up-grading current light fixtures to LED 

fixtures.  This would again reduce energy consumption and the reward would be reduced energy bills.  

There will soon be a specific proposal for the Sanctuary Lighting. 

HVAC up-grades:  We have at least five units that are currently supplying heating and cooling to 

our building spaces that are in the 35 – 40 year old category.  The replacement of these units will give us 

the most return on our energy savings.  However, each unit is expensive; the average cost will be $10,000 

per unit.  A replacement proposal will be included in a five year plan to be revealed at our next Church 

Business Meeting in January 9, 2021. 

So, we wanted you to know that your contributions have been appreciated.  We have 

spent over $4,000 and we will continue to faithfully care for this facility that we have been 

blessed with.  We care for it so that it can be used to further the ministry of Jesus Christ here in 

the Walla Walla valley.  sm  
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P  
We are inviting you to pray for members and friends of our church family each day.  Please 

keep this in a place that will make it easy for you to remember to pray for one another. 

“… we do not make requests of You because we are righteous, but because of Your great 

mercy.  O Lord listen!  O Lord forgive!  O Lord hear and act!” 
(Daniel 9:18 & 19. NIV) 

 

Anonymous: 

Do you have an anonymous prayer request?  Please state it via email to the church office. 

We will share it here anonymously for the body to provide prayer support! 

Three of our church women recently found out they will be fighting breast cancer. 

Prayers for a father who may have been exposed to COVID, waiting for test results 
 

Requests: - What are your prayer requests? 

Prayers for all of our Health Care providers in our fellowship that they may be protected 

from infection from COVID-19 

Seth A., Evon A., Kristy B., Jen B., Rachel B., Cal B., Jamie C., Stephanie C., Jen D., Guy E., 

Rhonda E., Gay F., Rod F., Debbie H., Daniel H., Dr. Gilly I., Tammy J., Susan M., Julie S., 

Toby S., Nancy R., Carolynn V., Sherry W., 

Doug H. – is done with Chemo ~ he asks for your prayers as he heals from the treatment 

Connie R. – Is recuperating from a successful surgery, your continued prayers please. 

Holly J. - Prayers as she has learned the cancer she has had is now in her brain 

Clint Dickerson – A local friend is undergoing treatment for cancer, prayers appreciated 

Dorothy C – Special prayers requested, feeling better but will need further surgery. 

Debbie and Dan W. – Prayers as they recoup from the Corona virus. 

Brent B. – recovering from a Tonsillectomy, Prayers for Carrie too 

Seth A. – Prayers as he works to complete his Master’s Degree and keep up with life as a dad! 

Jeff W. – Continued prayers for healing and adapting during his stroke recovery 

Asher P. – Special prayers as his treatment has taken him home and improvement takes place 

Prayers for Asher and his family while they strive to stay infection and virus free! 

Heidi E. – Requesting special prayers of support, thankful for new jobs! 

Arriola Family – Continued prayers for our friends the Arriola’s during this season of loss. 

Debbie P – for health, healing & strength, it is harder to get around 

Deb K. – for health, healing & strength to face daily challenges & medication balance 

Debbie S – continued health, healing & strength 

“D” Underwood - continued prayers for daughter 

Megan E.’s - continued prayers for her parents 

Tami J. – Continues to ask for your prayers as she struggles with her challenges 

Prayers for victims of the current fire season as they look to rebuild and repair and recover! 

Prayers for our families of small children during this time when having children’s divisions 

meet has special and unique challenges. 

Prayers for our Seventh-day Adventist Schools, Faculty and Staff as they work to provide the 

highest level of education they can through the best methods available to them and the students 

they serve! 

In Military Service - Continual Prayer for those serving 

Diane U. – Grandson in the Marines   Paul D. – Army Reserves 

Evon A.’s daughter; Anna Harris  Seth A. - Army 

Praises: 
What gift causes you to praise the name of God our Heavenly Father today?  We know you are being blessed so 

please, share your praises to God here so others can see the real life ways that God’s people praise His name! 
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Adult Sabbath School Crossword Puzzle 
 

The answer key will be posted next week.  
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Job Network 
 

Looking for a position? Looking to Hire? Please let us know so we can assist in getting the word out! 
 

Job Opportunities in the Oregon Conference 

Looking for work in the Oregon Conference? Check the following for job postings: 

www.oregonconference.org/employment-home 
 

New Positions Open at UCC 

Upper Columbia Conference is now accepting applications from qualified candidates for the 

following positions: 

 Assistant Director of Communications 

 Auditor 

 Director of Evangelism 

For more information and to apply see uccsda.org/jobs. 
 

Classified Ads, Services & Needs 
 

Are you in a service industry?  Would you like your church family to be aware of what services you can provide?  Please consider placing an ad 

in this space.  At this time, to place an advertisement here will not cost any money.  It should only be basic text with no illustrations or photos.  To 

add graphics may or may not be possible based on time and graphic software available.  Thank you, Office Manager. 
Submit your service ads to the following email address:  office@eastgateadventist.church   Weekly Deadline:  Items must be received prior to 

8:00am Wednesday mornings.  

Thank you for your positive feedback and comments.  Sincerely, Eastgate SDA Office Manager 
 

Need Electrical Work Done?  Power Solutions Electric 

Casey Werner and Trent Fowler may be your solution to your electric wiring and repair projects.  

Contact Heidi or Tara at pselectric01@gmail.com or 509-540-2656.  It’s always good to know 

your electrician! 
 

REALTOR:  Thinking about buying or selling your home?  Want a Christian Realtor to be your 

advocate and guide?  Let me serve you with the best resources and service in the business.  Call 

or text Sarah Bergman at John L. Scott, Walla Walla at 509-240-6826 or reach me by email at 

sbergman@johnlscott.com for a no-obligation consultation and market analysis.  I look forward 

to hearing from you.  
 

PC SAVVY Computer Repair - Arron Pleier,  www.pcsavvycr.com or 

miltonfreewater@pcsavvycr.com   509-593-0492 

PC Savvy Computer Repair - $50 Computer Repair 

We service Windows and Apple devices, laptops and Desktops, smartphones and tablets 
 

iPhone Screen Repair starting at $80   Virus removal from all devices  - $50 

Smartphone Spam call stopping - $10   Computer building and Upgrades 

Ink and toner for printers starting at $25 for a set of ink And many more services 
 

Call us and leave a message or text us – We will get back to you as soon as possible 
 

*** Walla Walla University Needs Power Plant Operator *** 
WWU has an open position for a power plant operator in the facility services department and are 

having a challenging time finding applicants.  With people losing jobs right now, do you know of 

someone who may be interested?  Would you be willing to pass this on to others who might be 

interested?  Here’s the link to the job description page and a high-level summary of the role: 

https://www.wallawalla.edu/resources/human-resources-payroll/staff-employment/  
 

http://www.oregonconference.org/employment-home
https://uccsda.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=835b280574dbed77db94a4f02&id=b80a30cc59&e=c467bd9a4a
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mailto:pselectric01@gmail.com
mailto:sbergman@johnlscott.com
http://www.pcsavvycr.com/
mailto:miltonfreewater@pcsavvycr.com
https://www.wallawalla.edu/resources/human-resources-payroll/staff-employment/

